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Availability of working (temp) documents

Introduction

During the Task Group and Working Party meetings of the ITU-R Study Groups, the results of the meetings are produced in the form of TEMP documents. These documents are prepared as electronic files for document production. 

The TEMP documents are distributed in hard copy to all delegates to the particular meeting and depending on the level of involvement, some delegates have access to electronic copies of documents where they are specifically involved in the drafting work.

The TEMP documents are not generally made available in electronic form to all delegates and are not posted to TIES, unless included in Working Party/Task Group Chairman's Reports or finalised as output documents. The documents are not generally available to those not in attendance at the meetings.

This handling of the documentation does allow for final changes to be incorporated and further editorial refinement. However it does mean that those attending the meeting have advance access to the documents, but normally only in hard copy form.

There are some important elements of modern document development, particularly dealing with technology subjects. These are:

· increasingly, the development of the documents is being done electronically, often without the intermediate use of hard copy;

· movements in technology require that the processing of supporting documentation for the technology needs to be more rapid; and

· the studies of the ITU-R Working Parties and Task Groups are increasingly being continued between meetings by email and the exchange of electronic document files in Rapporteur Groups.

Often, the availability of processed TEMP documents, e.g. in the form of Chairman's Reports may be several months after the meetings. Where the TEMPs are work in progress this can delay the ongoing work, particularly by those who are involved in the Rapporteur Groups or similar groups but are not able to be present at the last meeting.

The aim of the ITU-R should be to facilitate the work by ensuring the maximum availability of the latest documentation to those involved in the studies. Two possible improvements to this availability are given below:

PROPOSAL 1

That all TEMP documents produced in a Working Party, Task Group or Study Group be made available to members of the relevant group through TIES at the end of each group's meeting. It is noted that progress has been made on the use of FTP sites for at least some Study Groups. It may be necessary for appropriate warnings on the status of the document to be included.

PROPOSAL 2

The TEMP documents exist as electronic files within the ITU-R’s LAN. Delegates be given access to these for downloading to their own computers. Alternatively, all delegates could be supplied with soft copies on disc at the end of the meeting.
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